
Memorandum
Item 9a

FOR: School Board Members
FROM: Chris Reitan
DATE: April 25, 2023
SUBJECT: 2023-2024 CCSD School Calendar

CCSD developed a Calendar Committee that was composed of staff members, Board members, and parents to 
address the specific needs of developing school calendar options that addressed the logistics of our Craig 
Middle School and Craig Elementary School Major Maintenance projects.  CCSD went out of for bid for our 
CMS and CES Major Maintenance Projects and bids were due on Thursday, April 13, 2023 at 2:00pm at the 
offices of MRV Architects.  One bid was submitted by Dawson Construction.   After evaluating the received bid 
in accordance with the bid requirements, the bid submitted by Dawson Construction for a total bid of 
$12,833,606 was determined to be the lowest bid.  Unfortunately, the $12,833,606, bid exceeds the amount 
CCSD had secured in funding by $4,418,480. As such, CCSD was unable to award the project and move 
forward with the projects for the 2023-2024 school year. 

During the March 15, 2023 CCSD Board meeting, the CCSD Board approved two calendars as a 1st reading.  One 
calendar was modelled from our traditional school calendar and the other calendar was developed in response to 
the logistics associated with our CMS and CES projects.  As such, there is no need for the CCSD School Board 
to consider a “construction” 2023-2024 school calendar.  

Suggested Motion: Move to approve the 2023-2024 CCSD Traditional School Calendar as a 2nd and final 
reading.  


